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Pastorõs Pen 

òWeõve a Story to Telló is the theme of this stewardship season. One of the ways to help tell our story is to 
write down what it is we believe. Each confirmation class is asked to write their personal statement of faith. For 
all who have listened to them read their statements, it is a wonderful and faith building experience. I have al-
ways thought I should write another one to see how mine has changed over the years. I encourage you to write 
your own. It will strengthen your faith in a new way as you sort out what is important in your beliefs. The experi-
ence will surprise you. So here it is; my personal statement of faith: 

 

Each night when I come home I look up into the night sky and think about the light I see from the stars. I try to 
imagine the thousands and millions of trillions of miles it has traveled to get here. It has traveled sometimes thou-
sands and millions and even billions of years to light up our world. I think about how small we are and unimportant 
we are in the scope of a universe. From the vastness of the universe down to the smallest atomic particle, I try to 
imagine infinite wonders of all we see, think, experience and know it is overwhelming. Those moments of awe lead 
me to believe in God, Creator of heaven and earth.   

Each night as I look up into the stars, I realize just how small we are and that we have no impact on the universe 
as a whole; yet we claim God has given us life. God loves us. God knows us. God is present with us. God listens to 
our small voices, each one of them. These moments of awe lead me to believe in God, the Father, who seeks us out to 
love us, care for us, forgive us, redeem us, and gather us up into Godõs eternal kingdom. In these moments I find 
strength and comfort in proclaiming, òIn life and in death we belong to God.ó 
But this Creator God reveals the extent of Godõs love for us through Jesus Christ who as Paul would say is òthe 

exact imprint of God.ó Jesus Christ reveals to us, in flesh and blood, how we are to love God with all our heart, 
mind, body and strength and love others as we love ourselves. Through his ministry of teaching and healing he re-
veals how we are to live together caring for one another. At the cross he reveals a love that has no equal as he òlaid 
down his lifeó for us all. At the cross, Jesus reveals Godõs abundant grace in his words, òForgive them.ó It was on the 
cross he demonstrated faith relinquishing his life to God through his words, òFather into your hands I commit my 
spirit.ó Indeed Jesus is worthy of our praise for out of love God has raised Jesus from the dead and set him in au-
thority over all creation as we wait for the day of his coming when all creation will confess, òJesus Christ is Lord.ó 

Indeed, I believe that Jesus Christ is head of the church, which is his living body on earth. The church is given the 
work of continuing the ministry he began on earth. The church is to be at the work of teaching and exhibiting repen-
tance, forgiveness and the kingdom of God to all people. Through Christ, we are empowered to live and love and 
minister in the manner of Jesus Christ, loving all people and serving all people. 



I believe in the Scriptures as Godõs authoritative Word to us revealing our Lord Jesus Christ as the fulfill-
ment of Godõs covenant of grace that leads to a new reality of Godõs new kingdom. Scripture opens up our 
relationship to God who is revealed through it. It reveals Jesus Christ, Son of God, as our Savior and Lord. It 
guides us in life as we seek to be all God created us to be. 
As Godõs people, my faith is strengthened and renewed as we gather to worship God and God alone. It is 

at the font and the waters of baptism we are welcomed by God into the community and blessed by the pres-
ence of the Holy Spirit. We baptize our children to remember that God is at work in our lives even when we 
are unaware of it. It reminds us God is always with us. We gather at the font to remember we are washed 
clean by Godõs mercy and grace. We gather at the font to remember that we are renewed by the living water 
of Jesus Christ. Through the grace of baptism, the font and waters, we enter into a community, the church, 
where we are nurtured and supported in our journey of faith. We are called to live as baptized ones created, 
received, and nurtured in a community of grace and love. 

At the table we gather to experience grace through the presence of Christ as our host. It is a time to be 
fed by the Spirit of Christ in the sharing of this holy meal. It is a time like with all good meals the stories of 
Godõs mighty acts are shared. It is a time when the stories of Jesus Christõs ministry, his death, his resurrection 
and ascension are shared. It is a time to hear the promise of Jesusõ return to establish Godõs kingdom in its full-
ness and for all time. 

At the font and at the table, we as the church, the body of Christ, are renewed, refreshed and nurtured as 
we are prepared to go into the world to proclaim the gospel of Jesus Christ through witness of word and deed. 
We are to share our stories of Godõs grace in our lives, through the revealing of God and Godõs love in Scrip-
ture. We are to share Godõs grace in our lives through the sharing of Godõs love in feeding the hungry, caring 
for the sick, being friends to the friendless, speaking out for the voiceless and defending those who are the 
weakest in our society. I believe in the church and Godõs claim upon it to go out into the world to make disci-
ples, to baptize and to teach all Jesus has commanded us. 

Even though God is in the community and nation building work, it is important for each of us to have a 
deep and special relationship with God and our Lord Jesus Christ. This relationship is nurtured through reading 
and study of Scriptures, a life of prayer and time spent listening for God to speak and guide us. These disci-
plines sustain us and empower us to be who God has created us to be. Our faith is strengthened, our path is 
revealed and we are empowered to take the next step of faith. 

I believe that each person is given a unique opportunity to know God as Creator, Savior and Sustainer. For 
I believe in the mystery of God, the Trinity, Father, Son and Holy Spirit. We are to live in this mystery that calls 
us to have faith, to believe and to trust God who will lead us through this life and into the life in Godõs eternal 
kingdom.   
And it all begins when I look up into the night sky and see the stars. For I believe in òGod the Father, Al-

mighty, maker of heaven and earthó who in the beginning said, òLet there be Lightó and so it was, and is, and 
shall ever be. 

May all praise, honor and glory be to Almighty God and to the Son and to the Holy Spirit, one God now 
and forever. Amen. 
 

See you on Sunday for worship! 

 

 



 

 

Stated Session Minutes of October 21, 2015 from Regular Meeting  
 

 

The Session of the First Presbyterian Church of Jefferson, Iowa met in the conference room on Wednes-
day, October 21, 2015 for its regular stated meeting. Moderator Gordon Moen called the meeting to 
order at 7:00 p.m. Present with Pastor Moen were Ruling Elders: Keri Brooker, Donna Carhill, Kathi 
Florea, Wayne Lautner, Doug Monaghan, Bill Monroe, Mike Mumma, Cara Reedy, Cliff Said, and 
Shirley Stapleton. Excused was Thelma Hedges. Visitors were Sydney White and Antonio Cruz. A quo-
rum was present. 
 

The meeting was opened with study and prayer. 
 

It was approved to elect Mike Mumma Pro Tem Clerk. 
 

Minutes of the September 16, 2015 regular stated meeting were approved as presented. 
 

It was approved to receive Sydney White and Antonio Cruz for membership by Letter of Transfer and 
Re-affirmation of Faith. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 
 

Average attendance September 2014 ð 79 and September 2015 ð 73 
70 were served communion at the October 4 regular worship service 
The Congregational Meeting to elect officers which was to be held October 18 was rescheduled to 

November 1 as no announcements were made from the pulpit as the by-laws require. 
Teams are asked to have preliminary budget numbers by the November meeting 
 

Pastorõs Report 
Joint Presbytery meeting with Prospect Hill Presbytery, October 27, 2015 at Lakeshore Center-

sharing resources between presbyteries 
òCreating a Culture of Invitationó November 19, 2015-Bethany Lutheran Church, Iowa Falls 

Open to all church members of the presbytery. 
Meryl Youngblood died today with services planned for Saturday 
The immunization clinic set for Saturday has been moved. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

Congregational Life Ministry Team Wayne & Shirley 
Member Celebration will be November 8 after worship with Deacons helping 
Doris Squires requested that she be removed from the church rolls 

 

Worship Ministry Team Cliff & Donna 
Working on plans for Advent 
Team is working on long range proposals to update the technology in the sanctuary 

 

Mission Ministry Team Keri 
Third quarter funds were distributed-also $1,000.00 donation to Syrian relief fund 
 

Stewardship Ministry Team Doug & Kathi 
Working on fall stewardship plans-óWeõve a Story to Telló 
Awareness of activities can be followed by social media 
 

Property & Finance Ministry Team Mike & Bill 
The treasurerõs report shows a total asset balance of $61,356.60 on September 30, 2015. 
It was approved to accept the treasurerõs report and to pay the current bills.  
 



 
 

Stated Session Minutes of  October continued 
 
 

 
 
 

Spiritual Growth Ministry Team Thelma and Cara 

Retreat updates 
Applications to the North Central Iowa Presbytery Mission and Ministry were presented to the Presby-

tery on October 17 
Family Youth Force night set for November 18 
Working on ideas for high school youth Sunday class 
Christmas program is set for December 20 
 

Personnel Committee  
Should begin plans to meet with staff for annual reviews in October and November. Session members 

are Kathi and Thelma; Property & Finance Team member is Tom. 
 

Nominating Committee 
Elders:     Class of 2018: Tom Heater, Loel Larson and Larry Thomsen 
Deacons:  Class of 2016: Marilyn Parker 
               Class of 2017: Marilynn Hoskinson, Al Rowedder and Gretchen Rowedder 
               Class of 2018: Kathy Hardaway, Sandy Larson and Carol Zwicky 
Nominating Committee at Large Class of 2016: Shirley Danielson, Pat Miller and Jack Pinckert 

 

Governance Committee-No Business 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

Communion servers for November 1 worship service (going forward) are Cara, Kathi, Bill and Wayne 
It was approved to set November 1 for congregational meeting to elect officers 
A delegate is needed for the Joint Presbytery meeting at the Lakeshore Center on Okoboji Tuesday, 

October 27 at 11:00 a.m. 
Next Session meeting is November 18 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
 

 
 
 

Helping Hands 
 

 

*Thanks to Doug Monaghan, Kathi Florea and those on the Stewardship Ministry Team for all 
their hard work during the churchõs fall stewardship season. Thank you to Pastor Gordon for writing 
the booklet, ò30 Days to a More Grateful Lifeó to help us realize how much we have to be grateful 
for. 
 

*Thank you to all the church women who helped serve the funeral meal for the family of Meryl 
Youngblood. 
 

*Thanks to the Deacons for the beautiful fall decorations in the sanctuary.   
 

*Thank you to all those who help quietly behind the scenes and are not recognized by name.  
We are a family - many hands and much love make for lighter work.  Know that you are  
appreciated! 

 
 
We express our Christian love and sympathy to Doris Squires on the death of her 
daughter, Diane Squires Carlson of Kansas. 



Use the link below to access our calendar of events on our church website 
 

http://www.firstpresjefferson.org/calendarof events.htm 



 
 

Daylight Saving Time Ends 
November 1 

Remember to turn your clocks back one 

hour on Saturday night, October 31 

 
 

Membership Celebration Dinner 

Sunday, November 8 
Join us on November 8, 2015 for a spe-
cial worship service celebrating ðòWeõve 
a Story to Telló. You probably recognize 
the theme of an old hymn that we have 

often sung many times in this sanctuary. It is this yearõs 
theme for our annual stewardship financial campaign to 
support the ministry of our congregation. 

We are celebrating in conjunction with the Member 
Celebration hosted by the Congregational Life and 
Membership Team and the Deacons. A dinner will be 
provided after worship as we celebrate new members 
and milestones of others in our congregation. There will 
be some fun activities centered around the theme, 
òWeõve a Story to Tell.ó 

The Deacons are asking members of the congrega-
tion to bring in a copy of their high school senior picture 
by Sunday, November 1. We hope you are taking ad-
vantage of the opportunity to use the resource we are 
providing ò30 Days to a More Grateful Lifeó. Gratitude 
is a powerful influence in the way we experience and 
live our lives. Living with gratitude will open us up to all 
that God is doing around us.  If you havenõt started, pick 
up a copy at the church or download it from our website, 
firstpresjefferson.org.  You can also like us on Facebook 
and receive the activity for the day. 

Donõt forget, November 8, 2015 as we celebrate in 

worship and in fellowship òWeõve a Story to Tell.ó 

 

Operation Christmas Child 
Operation Christmas Child has 
shared the Good News of Jesus 
Christ since 1993 with boys and 

girls in many countries around the world. As shoebox 
gifts are distributed, local pastors or church leaders pre-
sent the Gospel in a fun way designed for kids while 
family and friends listen in. Along with their shoebox gift, 
children also receive The Greatest Gift, a colorful pres-
entation of the Gospel in their own language.  

Can you believe that it is already time to start think-
ing about this opportunity! Youth Force will participate in 
this activity on November 11.  Our church will dedicate 
the boxes on November 22 during worship service 
and the National Collection Week is November 16-23. 
Be watching for inserts coming soon! For more informa-
tion go to http://www.samaritanspurse.org 

 

 

 
 

Ecumenical  

Thanksgiving Service 

Sunday, November 22  
 

The Greene County Clergy Association is spon-
soring an ecumenical Thanksgiving service on Sun-
day, November 22 at 6:00 p.m. First United 
Methodist Church of Jefferson will host the service 

this year.   
 

Psalm 95:1-6 - O come, let us sing for joy to 
the LORD; Let us shout joyfully to the rock of our 
salvation. Let us come before His presence with 
thanksgiving; Let us shout joyfully to Him with psalms. 
For the LORD is a great God, And a great King 
above all gods, In whose hand are the depths of the 
earth; The peaks of the mountains are His also. The 
sea is His, for it was He who made it; And His hands 
formed the dry land. Come, let us worship and bow 
down; Let us kneel before the LORD our Maker. 
  

 

PLEASE JOIN US: November 18, First Presbyterian 
will host a family night. During the regular Youth 
Force time, we will share a meal together followed by 
a devotion and games. Please bring a game to play! 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Christian Education classes have begun! Sunday 
morning Christian Education is taught in a unique way in 
order to meet the needs of our young people. Options 

for classes are listed below: 

*SUNDAY CLUB: PreK-4 grades, 9:00-10:00 Sunday 

mornings 

*TWEENS:  5th-8th grades, 9:00-10:00 Sunday morn-

ings 

*HIGH SCHOOL: 9-12th grades, 9:00-10:00 on Sunday 

mornings. 

*ADULT CHRISTIAN EDUCATION: 2 classes offered, 

9:00-10:00 Sunday mornings 

 
Sunday Club wrapped 
up their study of Moses 
and the Burning Bush 
by making treats for 
Coffee and Conversa-
tion. The ingredients of 
the punch symbolized 
parts of the story, and 
the snacks were little 
edible "burning 
bushes."  

 
 

 
Sunday School Mission Update 

When you give an offering at Sunday school, you 
help! This month we decided to help Presbyterian Disas-
ter Assistance in our project of packaging hygiene kits 
for Syrian refugees. $100 of the Sunday School Mission 
Fund will help to support this project. If you have sug-
gestions, please see a committee member (Donna 
Carhill, Roger Olhausen, Thelma Hedges, Carla Hau-

pert, Cara Reedy, Wendy Pittman.) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The family of Meryl Youngblood would like to thank 

everyone who visited our dad while he was at GCMC 
Long Term Care. He enjoyed those visits more than you 
will ever know. To those who sent cards, flowers, or me-
morials at the time of Dadõs passing, thank you.  
 

Thank you to Pastor Moen for remembering our dad 
in such a wonderful and special way at the funeral. 
 

Thank you also to the church women who served 
lunch after the funeral. This time of fellowship and shar-
ing memories meant a lot to our family. 
 

Marilyn & Perry Parker 
Larry Youngblood & Family 

Bruce & Amy Youngblood & Family 
 
 

 
 

Salvation Army Bell Ringers 
Volunteers are needed to serve as 
Salvation Army Bell Ringers on Fri-
day, December 11 from 5-9 p.m. 
and on Saturday, December 12 

from 9-5 p.m. at Fareway. The shifts are one hour long, 
but you may sign up for more than one shift. We will 
need to fill 12 one-hour slots, so many volunteers are 
needed.  Sign-up sheets are in the narthex.  Your time 
will be appreciated. 

In Memory of  
 

Meryl Youngblood 
June 12, 1934-October 21, 2015 
    

We extend our Christian love and sym-
pathy to the family of Meryl Youngblood who died 
on October 21, 2015. His funeral service was held at 
First Presbyterian Church on October 24. Pastor 
Gordon gave the words of comfort. Interment was at 
the Jefferson Cemetery. 

 

Meryl was preceded in death by his wife Aldora.  
Surviving are his children Marilyn (Perry) Parker of 
Churdan, Larry Youngblood of Peoria, Illinois, and 
Bruce (Amy) Youngblood of Jefferson and grandchil-
dren Kyle and Kayla Youngblood of Jefferson and 
Sara and Danielle Youngblood of Peoria, Illinois. 

 

Meryl had been a very faithful member of our 
church for nearly 54 years. 

AT FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH:  
*WE INVITE PEOPLE TO FAITH  
*TO BECOME MORE LIKE CHRIST  
*AND SEND US TO LOVE, SERVE,  
AND FOLLOW CHRIST  

TO THE GLORY OF GOD 


